VENTURA COLLEGE

Minutes of the Classified Senate Committee

July 17, 2013

Present:
Peder Nielsen, Eileen Crump, Sharon Oxford, Maune Coburn, Sandy Mason, Sabrina Canola, Rick Trevino, Chelsea Guillermo-Wann, Rachel Marchioni, Abra Flores, Tricia Bergman, Greg Gillespie


Recorder:  Eileen Crump

Minutes: 

	Agenda Item
	Summary of Discussion
	Action (If Required)
	Completion Timeline
	Assigned to:

	Welcome and Introductions
	Meeting called to order at 12:00 pm by Peder Nielsen.

Peder introduced the new Ventura College President Greg Gillespie.
	
	
	Peder Nielsen

	Minutes
	The April 10, 2013 minutes were accepted.  Motion to approve minutes. 
	Rick Trevino motioned to approve minutes and Abra Flores seconded approval of meeting minutes.
	
	Eileen Crump

	Treasury Report
	No activity. Current balance: $206.95.
	
	
	Peder Nielsen

	Mission and Vision Statement
	Classified senate will be working on creating a mission and vision statement during the upcoming school year. Mission and vision statements will be completed before classified elections in May 2014. 


	
	
	Peder Nielsen

	Classified Senate Webpage
	Eileen is redesigning classified Senate webpage and uploading photos of this year’s classified events. 


	
	
	Eileen Crump

	Goals
	Classified staff will work on setting goals for the coming school year. Classified staff should send list of goals to Peder to discuss in September meeting.

Some goals mentioned were:

· Increase classified participation

· Have one classified staff member from each department attend monthly meetings and disseminate information to their department.


	
	
	Peder Nielsen 

	Classified Leadership Institute
	Peder and Barbara attended the three day Classified Leadership Institute.

CLI will be held in Ventura in 2014.


	
	
	Peder Nielsen

	Classified Staff Professional Development
	Classified Senate will get funds to hold another retreat in 2014. 

Planning to have more safety workshops. 

Ventura College President Greg Gillespie is considering increasing funding for classified professional development.

Share any ideas for professional development with Dr. Gillespie.

The chancellor’s office has removed Recommendation 3 from the Strengthening Classified Professional Development Recommendations document. Recommendation 3 stated that classified staff should have five days of mandatory professional development.

Peder will send out an email asking classified staff if they support Recommendation 3. Classified staff that supports the third recommendation should include their names on the petition. 

Ventura College will send a letter to the Professional Development Committee letting them know we want to keep Recommendation 3 in the document. The letter will also include a recommendation to alter the wording of Recommendation 3 to: Up to five days of professional development training.


	
	
	Peder Nielsen

	Adjournment
	Meeting was adjourned at 12:40 pm


	
	
	


